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(i) The testimony of any witness 
whose name does not appear on the 
witness list; and 

(ii) Any exhibit not provided to the 
opposing party as specified in para-
graph (a) of this section. 

(3) If the ALJ finds that extraor-
dinary circumstances existed, the ALJ 
must then determine whether the ad-
mission of that evidence would cause 
substantial prejudice to the objecting 
party. 

(i) If the ALJ finds that there is no 
substantial prejudice, the evidence 
may be admitted. 

(ii) If the ALJ finds that there is sub-
stantial prejudice, the ALJ may ex-
clude the evidence, or, if he or she does 
not exclude the evidence, must post-
pone the hearing for such time as is 
necessary for the objecting party to 
prepare and respond to the evidence, 
unless the objecting party waives post-
ponement. 

(c) Unless the other party objects 
within a reasonable period of time be-
fore the hearing, documents exchanged 
in accordance with paragraph (a) of 
this section will be deemed to be au-
thentic for the purpose of admissibility 
at the hearing. 

§ 160.520 Subpoenas for attendance at 
hearing. 

(a) A party wishing to procure the 
appearance and testimony of any per-
son at the hearing may make a motion 
requesting the ALJ to issue a subpoena 
if the appearance and testimony are 
reasonably necessary for the presen-
tation of a party’s case. 

(b) A subpoena requiring the attend-
ance of a person in accordance with 
paragraph (a) of this section may also 
require the person (whether or not the 
person is a party) to produce relevant 
and material evidence at or before the 
hearing. 

(c) When a subpoena is served by a re-
spondent on a particular employee or 
official or particular office of HHS, the 
Secretary may comply by designating 
any knowledgeable HHS representative 
to appear and testify. 

(d) A party seeking a subpoena must 
file a written motion not less than 30 
days before the date fixed for the hear-
ing, unless otherwise allowed by the 

ALJ for good cause shown. That mo-
tion must— 

(1) Specify any evidence to be pro-
duced; 

(2) Designate the witnesses; and 
(3) Describe the address and location 

with sufficient particularity to permit 
those witnesses to be found. 

(e) The subpoena must specify the 
time and place at which the witness is 
to appear and any evidence the witness 
is to produce. 

(f) Within 15 days after the written 
motion requesting issuance of a sub-
poena is served, any party may file an 
opposition or other response. 

(g) If the motion requesting issuance 
of a subpoena is granted, the party 
seeking the subpoena must serve it by 
delivery to the person named, or by 
certified mail addressed to that person 
at the person’s last dwelling place or 
principal place of business. 

(h) The person to whom the subpoena 
is directed may file with the ALJ a mo-
tion to quash the subpoena within 10 
days after service. 

(i) The exclusive remedy for contu-
macy by, or refusal to obey a subpoena 
duly served upon, any person is speci-
fied in 42 U.S.C. 405(e). 

§ 160.522 Fees. 

The party requesting a subpoena 
must pay the cost of the fees and mile-
age of any witness subpoenaed in the 
amounts that would be payable to a 
witness in a proceeding in United 
States District Court. A check for wit-
ness fees and mileage must accompany 
the subpoena when served, except that, 
when a subpoena is issued on behalf of 
the Secretary, a check for witness fees 
and mileage need not accompany the 
subpoena. 

§ 160.524 Form, filing, and service of 
papers. 

(a) Forms. (1) Unless the ALJ directs 
the parties to do otherwise, documents 
filed with the ALJ must include an 
original and two copies. 

(2) Every pleading and paper filed in 
the proceeding must contain a caption 
setting forth the title of the action, the 
case number, and a designation of the 
paper, such as motion to quash sub-
poena. 
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